

DELCHESTER SERRA CLUB



January 2012

Consecrated Life Event in February

On Saturday, February 4, the Delchester Serra Club will have a Mass and social event in recognition of those in Consecrated Life at our parishes. This is being done in conjunction with the World Day for Consecrated Life.

After the success of this event last year, we will again utilize the chapel and hall of the St. James Alumni House (a.k.a. The Dog House) in Eddystone as the venue for this celebration.

We will be discussing this event and lining up final plans for it at our January 7 business meeting. The success of this event depends on our club members taking being actively involved.

If you will not be able to attend our January business meeting, please contact Dolores Lavelle at 610-876-0709 to confirm your attendance and what you might be bringing to the event.

Vocations Speaking Events

Delchester Serrans Bill Grogan and Gerry Farrell are looking forward to speaking with seventh and eighth grade CCD/PREP students at St. Cornelius Church on January 10 at 4:45 p.m. This speaking event coincides with National Vocational Awareness Week, January 9-14, 2012. We are expecting to be speaking at other parishes during 2012.

President's Message

The reason for this message is threefold. First, to offer good wishes and blessings for a very Happy New Year, and in gratitude to God for all the good things He has given us in 2011.

Second, to express our sincere thanks to Bill and Nora Grogan for hosting our annual Mass and holiday celebration, and to Fr. Mike Reilly for leading us in the celebration of the Eucharist at that event.

And finally, we extend our sincere *CONGRATU-LATIONS* to Marty Frick, VP for communications, on being selected as the best of the Serra Newsletters in Region 3. Marty was named and recognized in the most recent issue of the 'Serra Leader'. Congratulations again... for a job well done.

Because of a meeting of the Deacons of our Archdiocese with Archbishop Chaput, I will not be able to join you on January 7, but you will be in good hands as our Treasurer, Ed Z. leads the meeting, which will follow the 8:00 a.m. Mass and Novena. The meeting should begin no later than 8:45 a.m.

Deacon Jack

Continue to pray for religious vocations



Schedule for January - February 2012	
January 7	Monthly 8 a.m. Mass at Our Lady of Charity. Membership Meeting will follow at 8:45 a.m. in the basement Rectory Meeting Room (RMR).
January 17	Officers and Trustees meeting. Our Lady of Charity parish basement Rectory Conference Room (RCR) at 7:00 p.m.
February 4	Mass at 4 p.m. and Social from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. for those in Consecrated Life in our parishes. Events to be held at the St. James Alumni House, Eddystone.
February 21	Officers and Trustees meeting. Our Lady of Charity parish basement Rectory Conference Room (RCR) at 7:00 p.m.

www.delchesterserra.org Page 1